CITY OF DANA POINT



DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

June 10, 2008

Jeanine Townsend, Clerk to Board State Water Resources Control Board 1001 I Street, 24th Floor Sacramento, California 95814

RE: Comment Letter - Draft Construction Permit

Dear Ms. Townsend and Members of the Board:

Thank you for the opportunity to review and provide comments to this document, dated March 18, 2008.

The City of Dana Point would like to express their support of the comments, concerns, and proposed modifications, provided in the comment letter submitted by the California Stormwater Quality Association (CASQA) under separate cover.

In addition, although the previous comments submitted by other agencies were provided on the website, there appears to be <u>no response to comments</u>. In order to move forward and continue to build an effective construction program, it is imperative that stakeholder's comments and concerns receive a considered response. We request that written responses to comments be provided prior to any future action on this Draft Construction Permit.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Lisa Zawaski at 949-248-3584 or Brad Fowler at 949-248-3582.

Respectfully.

Brad Fowler, P.E.

Director of Public Works & Engineering Services

City of Dana Point

cc: L.Zawaski, City of Dana Point